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CORPORATE ISSUES SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

27 February, 2012

Meeting commenced:
2.00 p.m.


“                  ended:
4.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillor Turner - in the Chair



Councillors Jolley, M Mullen, B Ryan, K Garrido, Dobbs, 
                      Wheeler and Clarkson.
                     Councillor Hinds       -          Lead Member for Finance and Support 

                                                                 Services.
OFFICERS:
Martin Vickers          -         Strategic Director for Customer and Support 

                                                                 Services.
                      John Tanner            -         Assistant Director – Customer Services
                      Janet McGrail          -          Head of Internal Services.


Karen Lucas

-
Principal Democratic Services Advisor. 

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies received from Councillor Rochford.
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

There were no declarations of interest.

3. QUESTIONS FROM MEMBERS OF THE PUBLIC

There were no questions from members of the public.

4. COLABORATIVE WORKING.
John Tanner, Assistant Director submitted a report produced in line with the Corporate Issues Scrutiny Committee work programme. Members had requested an update in respect of the following aspects of Council Tax collection - 

· An update on Council Tax collection rates; 

· Additional information on the debt profile of accounts outstanding;
· How the Council deals with irrecoverable debts;
· Information regarding the number of properties and the associated council tax banding details;  

· An update on the position of empty properties within the city. 

In 2005 the Council Tax system migrated to an externally supplied nationally recognised system which has demonstrated significant improvements in how Council Tax is administered and collected.
The service this year has significantly less resources available due to the budget challenges faced by the council. John asked Members to take this into consideration when assessing current levels of performance. 
It was reported that the current collectable debit is £84.1m after reductions. The most recent data regarding current year performance reflected a collection rate of 86.91%. This when compared with the same point last year shows a reduction in collection of 0.91%. Comparisons are being considered with colleagues from across the region to see how this reduction in collection compares with the rest of AGMA.
The amount of cash collected in respect of outstanding arrears is currently up when compared with last year.

The Council has made significant progress in recovery activity, John provided Members with a chart which outlined the number of cases that have passed through the various stages of the recovery process.

The Welfare Reform agenda which includes changes to Council Tax Benefit will have a significant effect on the service and may well have an impact on current collections levels. John reported that there is some way to go before the exact details of these proposed changes will be known; and proposed to Members to include updates in future reports to the scrutiny committee.  

Councillor Hinds informed Members that he is kept informed in respect of council tax, benefit rates, benefit processing and rent arrears on a weekly basis at his Lead Member briefing. He informed Members that he was concerned about of the impact the Welfare Reform agenda would have, and that there is a huge challenge ahead.    
Discussion took place in respect of a number of issues including:

· confirmation that there will be consultation with local residents on the changes resulting from the Welfare Reform agenda;
· In respect of a deceased and there being a non payment of Council Tax, this can be passed onto the executor;

· With respect to non payment of Council tax by staff, attachments to their salary can be made once a liability order has been made;
· The City Council Inspectors who monitor new builds and empty properties across the city;

· Systems in place to ensure City West and Salix Homes inform Customer Services of new tenants.
 RESOLVED: THAT (1) John Tanner to clarify whether is able to share the statutory return for the AGMA Authorities;

                       THAT (2) consideration be given to including the Council Tax form and information in the welcome to Salford pack and arrangements for developers to issue to new buyers;

                        THAT (3) John Tanner to provide Members with the following additional information: 
· Value of the collectable debit for Band A and B properties;
· The process for billing following a visit from the Inspector. (timescales 
      and risks).

5. FORWARD PLAN
Transition from the housing revenue account.
RESOLVED:
THAT, Members of the Corporate Issues SC be invited to attend Budget SC when transition from the housing revenue account subsidy determination system to self financing for council housing is being considered. 
6. REPORT FROM THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT the report was agreed as a true record.
7. WORK PROGRAMME
RESOLVED:
THAT the work programme be noted.
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